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COVID-19: Have you 
Received a Force Majeure 
Letter?

COVID-19 has had a significant impact on global supply chains and workforces. 

UnitedHealth Group has started to receive notices from suppliers indicating that 

due to the virus, they may not be able to comply with their contractual 

obligations. These communications are commonly referred to as “Force Majeure 

notices”.  

With the support of the UnitedHealth Group legal team, we are tracking the 

scope and impact of Force Majeure notices across the enterprise.

What you can do

If you receive, or have already received, communications from a supplier 

invoking Force Majeure, please email the notices 

to force_majeure_notices@optum.com. We are tracking the number of notices 

that we receive from suppliers so that we can 1) engage our legal teams as 

appropriate, and 2) track the impact of COVID-19 on our supply chain.

If you have questions about interpreting Force Majeure language in a contract, 

or the content of a communication received from a supplier, please indicate your 

questions when emailing force_majeure_notices@optum.com and we will 

connect you with an appropriate legal resource.
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